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Today we ratify and modify the Commission’s March 28, 2006, Second Emergency Order in this matter.  We would be remiss in doing so if we fail to acknowledge publicly the exemplary roles of PG Energy, the First National Community Bank of Dunmore, and especially the principal owner and operator of Community Central Energy Corporation, Eugene P. Barrett, in reaching an interim resolution of the unfortunate problems that have beset CCEC and its customers.


From my personal experience, I know well of the extraordinary community spirit and remarkable sense of family possessed by the people of Northeastern Pennsylvania.  Time and again in the face of adversity they have demonstrated unselfish dedication to the common good.  Their response to the regrettable demise of Scranton’s steam heating service provider is only the latest example.  

Since issuing its Second Emergency Order, the Commission has come to appreciate the personal and financial sacrifice of Eugene Barrett and his family in their ceaseless efforts to maintain the viability of CCEC.  Not least for the betterment of their community, they have pledged their personal assets to obtain needed capital and even to pay CCEC’s employees their rightful wages, while many customers have shirked their responsibility to pay for the service rendered them.  This surely is not fair.  Eugene Barrett and his family have more than earned their community’s gratitude.

First National Community Bank also deserves its community’s praise, and any impression given by our Emergency Orders that the Bank has acted unfairly should be dispelled.  The Bank, like any bank with a fiduciary responsibility to its depositors and shareholders, and with legal obligations under state and federal laws, has secured its loans to CCEC with liens on all of the company’s assets, and those of the Barrett’s as well.  But nothing required the Bank to expose itself to risks, and it could have refused to loan anything to CCEC.  Yet it did so repeatedly over an extended period of time so that the company could continue to serve its customers.  By doing so, the Bank proved its uncommon worth to its community.

Finally, PG Energy and its leaders stepped forward in CCEC’s darkest hour in the cold winter of its discontent.  PG Energy’s officers could have remained silent, leaving others to provide far more expensive fuel to weather the heating season.  Rather than failing its community, PG Energy instead provided the necessary fuel with only the bare hope for future fair treatment by the Commission to recover its costs.  Again, the wellbeing of the community prevailed.


CCEC is in the process of responsibly winding up its affairs and ensuring an orderly transition of its customers to alternative heat providers.  It is my hope that, with the same dedication and faithfulness, the remaining customers will honor their financial obligations and earnestly make provision for the future.
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